

Central Union School District Migrant General Parent Involvement Meeting March 21, 2012



President (RAC Rep): Elvira Lopez
Vice President (RAC alter): Carmen Camarillo
Secretary: Clara Lopez

The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Elvira Lopez, President, at 9:30am. Everyone was welcomed and introduced them themselves.

Agenda

The agenda was presented by Elvira Lopez. A motion to approve the agenda was made by Rosa Chavez and second by Yelzera Valdez. All were in favor and the agenda was accepted. **Minutes**

The minutes were presented by Clara Lopez, PAC Secretary and Carmen Camarillo, Vice President. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Anna Rosa Loza and second by Maria Lopez. All were in favor. The minutes were accepted.

Old Business

None

New Business

Ms. Miller informed parents that the district will continue to use Second Step in grades K-5th. A unit on an anti-bullying will be added. A parent asked when the lessons would begin. Ms. Miller stated that they would begin at the beginning of the year and that a letter will be sent home to inform them when they are beginning.

Mrs. Rael provided information on Transitional Kindergarten to parents. Training included the requirements of the law, benefits to students and how Central has prepared. TK Registration dates for the sites were provided. Opportunity was given for questions.

Opportunity was give for input for the District Service Agreement that will be developed for the 2012-13 school year. Parents would like training on Common Core Writing and Math as it is being implemented in the district. Training on how to assist their children to achieve college was also requested (examples – CSF, President's Scholarship to West Hills, CAMP through Fresno State or West Hills, Scholarship Websites and resource).

Input regarding migrant staffing included that candidates be bilingual and possess competent grade level skills for their assignment.

Elections for the 2012-13 Officers were held to allow for them to meet at the beginning of next year to plan and changes in the DSA as needed. Mrs. Leticia Muñoz and Elvira Lopez were nominated for President. Carmen Camarillo and Clara Lopez were nominated for Vice President. Delores Hernandez and Rosa Chavez were nominated for Secretary. The PAC Officers for 2012-13 are: Elvira Lopez, Clara Lopez, and Rosa Chavez.

Reports/RAC

Mrs. Elvira Lopez informed those in attendance of a RAC Training on May 18th which will be an author's visit in Visalia.

Public Input.

Mrs. Elvira Lopez recently attended the Migrant State Parent Conference. She shared information and flyers with those in attendance.

Rosa Chavez made a motion to adjourn. Carmen Camarillo seconded the motion. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 11:22 a.m.